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MEMORANDUM State of Alaska

Department of Law

TO: Glenn Haight DATE: March 21, 2017
Executive Director
Alaska Board of Fisheries FILE NO.: JU2016200587
FROM: Seth M. Beausang TEL. NO.: 269-5232

Assistant Attorney General
SUBJECT: Department of Law
comments on proposals
for the March 20-24, 2017
Board of Fisheries
meeting for Statewide
crab proposals

The Department of Law has the following comments on the proposals to be
considered by the Board of Fisheries at its March 20-24, 2017 meeting for Statewide crab
proposals:

Proposal 243: This proposal would decrease the minimum size for sport caught
Tanner crab in a portion of the Bering Sea. Were the board to adopt this proposal, the
board should ensure that the minimum size regulations for subsistence caught Tanner
crab in this area are not more restrictive than the sport regulations.

Proposal 245: This proposal would change the closed area in the Norton Sound
Section commercial king crab fishery. This proposal seems to propose a change to a
Category 2 management measure under section 8.2.9 of the Fishery Management Plan for
Bering Sea/Aleutian Islands King and Tanner Crab. Changes to Category 2 management
measures should be consistent with the criteria set out in the FMP and the National
Standards (see FMP Appendix B).

Proposals 275 & 276: These proposals would make changes to regulations for the
Kuskokwim River king salmon subsistence fishery. The Department of Law previously
provided written comments on these proposals in the attached memorandum (see the
comments directed at former proposals 95 and 222).
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